The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order on January 3, 2012 at 7:10 p.m. Present were Bill Goodrich, Jim Lindsey, Ted Plevinsky, Donald Rifenbury, G.T. Southworth, Lennie Kalechitz, Stacey Kalechitz, Clifford Reed, Lori Raub, Rodney Thompson, and Linda Rockwell.

Public Comments None.

Minutes Bill made a motion to accept the December 2011 Meeting Minutes as presented. Jim seconded and Ted voted yes.

<u>Road Report</u> Bill reported the following December activities: plowing and cindering, truck repairs, and patching potholes.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Bill made a motion to accept the December 2011 Treasurer's Report as presented, pay Bill List 01-12, pay any bills which are normally paid during the month, and pay the payroll for January. Jim seconded and Ted voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input None.

Old Business None.

No fuel bids were received. Linda will advertise again for the bids to be opened at the February 2 meeting.

No road material bids were received. Linda will advertise again for the bids to be opened at the February 2 meeting.

The supervisors reviewed the PSATS dues bill and made a few changes before payment will be made.

Ted and Bill will be attending the annual convention in Hershey. Registrations have been completed.

Rodney Thompson representing the Stanfordville Baptist Church was present. The church will allow Liberty Township to use it as a voting place with the stipulation that no smoking be allowed on the premises. It has a ramp that is handicap accessible. The supervisors thanked him for the use of the church. Laura Watts from Voter Registration will be notified of the change.

Meetings The supervisors coordinated their calendars to attend upcoming meetings.

<u>Correspondence</u> Routine correspondence is read and discussed.

Payroll and Check Signing The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment

Adjournment Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m. Jim seconded and Ted voted yes.